

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

Northwest Regional Office • 3190 160th Avenue SE • Bellevue, Washington 98008-5452 • (425) 649-7000

April 9, 2008

<u>CERTIFIED MAIL</u> 7005 1820 0000 6708 7447

Mr. Myron W. Smith R.G. Area Manager, Western Region ConocoPhillips RM&R 1230 W. Washington, Ste. 212 Tempe, AZ 85281

Dear Mr. Smith:

Re: Termination of Voluntary Cleanup Program (VCP) Project for the following Hazardous Waste Site:

• Name: Renton Terminal

• Address: 2423 Lind Ave SW Renton, Wa

• Facility/Site No.: 2070

• VCP Project No.: NW1259

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) is terminating VCP Project No. NW1259, which involved the cleanup of the Renton Terminal (Site). The effective date of termination is the date of this letter. Ecology is providing this notice in accordance with the terms of the VCP Agreement. Ecology is terminating the Project because Ecology has decided to supervise further action at the Site under an order or decree.

If you have any questions about this notice, please contact me at (425) 649-7038.

Sincerely,

Russ Olsen

Juss Ok

VCP Unit Manager, NWRO

ro/sm/kp

Bill Edmund, SECOR International, Inc. now Stantec Michael Noll, DXT SERVICES INC cc:

Norm Peck, ECY Sara Maser, ECY
Dolores Mitchell, ECY

	•					1	,
						F 2	2
					•		
	•						
							•
					·		
		•	• ,			-	
,							
			•				
	•) •		
	·						
•							
					,		
						•	
				•			
		•		•		·	